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                 Standing Council on Health
(meeting as the Australian Health Workforce Ministerial Council)
Communique – 11 July 2013
Health Ministers announce new and extended National Board Member appointments 

The Australian Health Workforce Ministerial Council is pleased to announce the following new and extended appointments on the National Boards.

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Health Practice Board of Australia

· Mr Bruce Davis – appointed as a practitioner member from Queensland to 1 July 2014.
Chinese Medicine Board of Australia
· Ms Esther Alter – appointed as a community member to 30 August 2015.
Osteopathy Board of Australia

· Mr Robert McGregor AM – appointed as a community member to 30 August 2015
· Ms Judith Dikstein – appointed as a community member to 30 August 2015
· Dr Robert Fendall – term of appointment as Chair and practitioner member from New South Wales extended for a period of 12 months to 30 August 2014.

Ministers welcomed new board members, Mr Davis, Ms Alter, Mr McGregor and Ms Dikstein to their roles on the National Boards. 

Ministers were delighted with the continuing strong interest that is being shown in the work of the National Boards – particularly by the community. A total of 114 applications were received to fill the community member vacancies.  The field of applicants was also of a high quality and diverse in terms of the experiences and skills that applicants could bring to the role of community member on these National Boards.   

Practitioner and community members make significant contributions to the work of the boards that they serve on, and to the National Registration and Accreditation Scheme.  Ministers thanked everyone who took the time to express an interest in these vacancies.  
Ministers would like to encourage members of the community and the professions to express interest in future National Board vacancies, which are advertised in the press from time to time and on the National Board websites.  

The appointments are made under the Health Practitioner Regulation National Law, as in force in each state and territory, and follow public calls for expressions of interest from interested members of the community and eligible registered practitioners in the vacancies. 

Media contact:  Ben Wild (Minister O’Byrne’s Office) 0459 801 969
